Stormwater Board Agenda
When: 7-16-2024
Time: 4:00pm
Where: Commissioners Conference Room
Pine View Government Center

Welcome:

New Business:

2880, 2860 N. Luther Rd. - Copas Homes — FCO-2019-25 Violation

Public Comment:

ADA Notice: Floyd County, will upon request, provide appropriate aids and services leading to effective
communications for qualified persons with disabilities so that they can participate equally in Floyd
County’s public meetings.

For special accommodations for a meeting contact the Commissioners Administrative Assistant Suzanna
Worrall at

812-948-5466 or sworrali@floydcounty.in.goy at least two {2} business days prior to the scheduled
meeting or event to reguest an accommodation,




Chris Moore

From: Horacio Urieta

Sent; Tuesday, July 9, 2024 2:50 PM

To: Lesa Copas; Chris Moore

Cc: Al Knable; Nick Creevy; Jason Sharp; John Schellenberger; Don Lopp; John G.
Brinkworth, III; William Prifogle; Robert Burk; Ronnie Tuell; Cameron Voyles

Subject: RE: Storm water and silt in front of mailbox again!

Good afternoon,
Mr. Copas,

It was great to see you at the construction site this afternoon. As | mentioned to you before as
well as today, we are agree from day one that stormwater and runoff at and from the
construction site is an issue and it is has been an issue for several years. What is different now
is all the silt coming out from the uncover ground that is eroded out and migrate to the
existing ditches and the road. This situation, show us a really poor construction site
management practice. Since the erosion at the site has not been controlled professionally, it
has filled up the existing ditch along the road and goes to the road itself. So, excuses for the
road not having a ditch line is not accepted, since it was there but now is filled up with mud
and silt. Likewise. the existing driveway for ingress and egress to the site is very poor
constructed and needs more rocks/gravel to prevent your vehicle carrying mud to the road as
well. The requested pipe to be placed at the second entrance has not been installed yet. The
existing pipe at the driveway entrance has a not been properly installed for drainage, it needs
to be placed properly.

Mr. Copas, you have been notified about the situation in several occasions, can you please
take care of all these issues? It is my intention to request to the Stormwater Board a STOP
WORK order to be set in place until you take care of all of the county concern expressed to you
on this e-mail and previous e-mails.

Should you have any question, do not hesitate to let us know,

Sincerely,

Horacio Urieta, PE.

Floyd County Engineer

Director of Highway and Public Works
2524 Corydon Pike Suite 202

New Albany, Indiana 47150

Office: 812-948-5441

Cell: 812-725-3786

From: Horacio Urieta
Sent: Thursday, May 23, 2024 3:24 PM




2880 N LUTHER ROAD

MAY 08, 2024




